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Flora and Fauna 

Maya territory extends over an area totaling more 
than 450,000 square kilometers.  It holds a big part 
of the Mexican southeast (the states of Yucatán, 
Campeche, Quintana Roo, and sections of Chiapas and 
Tabasco), and parts of Belize, Guatemala and 
Honduras. With huge forests, abundant sea 
shorelines, and a diverse vegetation and fauna, in 
nature,  it is today one of the most colorful and 
abundant region in the America continent. It is very 
important to point out that only in Chiapas and 
Guatemala there are over 800 plant species and more 
than 1000 animal species, as well as nearly 700 
kinds of birds. 

The combination of the different kinds of lands, 
climates, vegetations, and geological deposits that 
exist in the Maya region, makes this wonderful 
diversity possible. The landscape is a genuine 
collage of environmental scenarios which consist of 
three large zones: the highlands, located between 
southern Guatemala and Chiapas; the southern 
lowlands, in the heart of the Guatemaltecan Petén 
and nearby regions; and the northern lowlands, 
located in a large part of  the Yucatan peninsula. 

Vegetation 
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You will be surprised to know that in the Mayan 
world there are around eight thousand different 
species of plants with flowers. Geological faults 
have caused many earthquakes which have changed the 
land by compressing it, elevating and sinking it.  
This combination has determined different kinds of 
vegetation. Generally speaking, the prevailing 
evergreen forests of the highlands gives in the 
lowlands to tropical rain forests with their 
typically higher trees.  

The highlands of Chiapas and Guatemala have pine and 
oak forests which are distinctive of temperate 
regions. Misty forests also occupy the hilly areas 
of these two zones. 

The Maya region has a moisture and climatic 
condition which causes plant growth during the whole 
year. In the lowlands of Petén, the Lacandona forest 
in Chiapas, Tabasco, the south of Campeche,  most 
part the of Quintana Roo territory,  as well as in 
Belize, you can find the high evergreen forest which 
is one of the most abundant and complex type of 
vegetation. 

The most important tree species of the Lacandona 
Forest are mahogany, ramón, hule and sapodilla. 
Tropical nut and thatch palms can also be found 
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there. High or medium forests which have a dense and 
entangled vegetation are found on the peninsula, 
from Cabo Catoche to the city of Campeche, in the 
Chiapas depression and alongside the Pacific coasts 
of Chiapas.   

Tropical deciduous forest cover the entire area of 
the state of Yucatán, the northeast section of the 
peninsula and a vast part of the central depression 
of Chiapas. The palo de tinte is a dominant tree 
which sometimes reaches over 40 feet and is found in 
forests in the southern parts of the Yucatán 
Península, Campeche, and Quintana Roo.  

Generally speaking, on somewhat short distances you 
can experience a wide range of environments, from 
semi-deserts with thorny vegetation, high forests, 
high elevation cloud forests, swamps, to plantations 
of mangrove trees, as well as and coral reefs. 

 

Fauna 

Animals were very present in the daily life of the 
Mayan peoples. They were a manifestation of divine 
forces,  as well as the most important link with 
nature, obtaining an outstanding magical-religious 
position in the rich ritual expressions of the Maya.     
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The list of of the most relevant animal species in 
the Mayan world from the viewpoint of their food, 
the religious or ritualistic meaning, as well as 
their beauty are the following: jaguars, white-
tailed dear, tapir, peccary, rabbits, agoutis, 
spider and howling monkeys, snakes, iguanas, 
cocodriles and quetzals. Insects and marine animals 
are also impossible to embrace. Just take a look at 
the submarine world in the Peninsula of Yucatán, 
reef systems like Palancar and Cinchorro, and you 
will realize each one is a contained paradisiacal 
universe. 

Among the most significant animals of the Mayan 
world, considering their symbolic importance, we 
would like to mention the following: 

Jaguar (Panthera onca)Called Balam, for the Maya the 
jaguar was a symbol of the power that went along 
with the priests, warriors and shamans as they wore 
their skins which were considered a representation 
of the starry night. Hunt and habitat destruction 
have diminished this species.         

Quetzal (Pharomachrus mocinno) This resident of the 
Maya world lives in the misty forests of the Sierra 
Madre in Chiapas and the high mountains of Guatemala 
and part of Honduras. It was greatly valued by the 
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Mayan peoples for its colorful feathers, which were 
a sign of power, tribute and prosperity. Symbol of 
majesty, fertility, abundance, it was also an emblem 
of liberty. 

White-tail deer: (Odocoileus virginianus Hays) It 
was a very admired animal for its beauty, agility 
and alertness. In Mayan mythology, a deer created 
the sexual organs of the moon with one of its paws. 
They also were hunted by the ancient Maya for their 
delicious meat.  

Saraguato monkey (Alouatta Palliata)This animal is 
connected to the belief that the first men were 
monkeys. Interesting references are found in the 
Popol Vuh. Hidden among the trees, the Saraguato is 
very difficult to distinguish until it shrieks and 
is heard over nine kilometers around the low land 
jungle.  

Pheasant, (Phasianus;)The pheasant, called Kan Bul 
by the Maya, is a bird with golden yellowish 
feathers which penetrates the entangled forest. It 
was hunted by the ancient Maya for its meat and 
beautiful feathers. 
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